MINUTES

INDIAN LAKE BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING

SEPTEMBER 23, 2009

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Council was held on September 23, 2009 at 7:00 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

THOSE PRESENT:



THOSE ABSENT:
Michael D. Miscoe, President


Robert Vogel

P. Scott Moore




Harry Huzsek, Superintendent

Richard Stern




Dean Snyder, Zoning Officer

Charles McCauley
Timothy Walters





Patricia Dewar
Barry S. Lichty, Mayor

Dan Rullo, Solicitor

Theresa L. Weyant, Borough Manager/Secretary
Visitors – James Brant, Terry St. Clair, Ken Helsel, Lee Nearhoof, Tom O’Toole, and Bruce Siwy.
The meeting was called to order at 7:00P.M. by Michael Miscoe, Council President.
ORDER OF BUSINESS

 1.
Welcome Visitors - James Brant, Terry St. Clair, Ken Helsel, Lee Nearhoof, Tom O’Toole, and Bruce Siwy.
 2.  
Pine Cove Subdivision Plan – Miscoe informed Council that Robert Vogel, Vice Chairman of the Indian Lake Borough Planning Commission, informed him that the Commission has reviewed the subdivision plan for Pine Cove and he has verbally been informed that they unanimously recommended approval of the plan.  Robert Hanson abstained.  To date, no formal written approval has been received from the Planning Commission.

A letter was received from Dean Snyder, Zoning Officer for Indian Lake Borough, addressing a few concerns that he had and did discuss with Robert Hanson.

Moore made a motion to authorize the advertisement of a Public Hearing for the Pine Cove Subdivision Plan, pursuant to the Municipalities Planning Code for the PRD for Wednesday, October 14th at 6:30 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.  Dewar seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

Moore made a motion to authorize the advertisement of the change to the Finance Committee Meeting from Wednesday, October 14th to Monday, October 12th at 6:00 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.  Dewar seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
3.
Authorization to Remit Payment to Maust Excavating – Dewar made a motion to authorize the Borough Manager to remit payment to Maust Excavating, in the amount of $9,996.55from the PNC Line of Credit.  Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
4.
Quote to Remove Trees on Property in Stonycreek Township as Part of the Dam Remediation Project – Mayor Lichty reported that on the property that the Borough purchased from Gwen Keiser, the Department of Environmental Protection is requiring the Borough to eliminate any vegetation within 100 feet of the toe of the dam.  Mayor Lichty received a verbal quote from Read’s Tree Service, for the amount of $2,700.00.
McCauley made a motion to authorize the expenditure up to $2,700.00 to have the trees cut and limbs ground.  Dewar seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

McCauley made a motion to authorize the expenditure up to $300.00 for the removal of the logs.  Dewar seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.  

5.
New Business:

A.  St. Clair Resort Development –Easement-of-Right-of-Way Agreement – Each member of Council was provided with a copy of the easement-of-right-of-way agreement between Indian Lake Borough and St. Clair Resort Development.

      In November of 2007, the Borough issued St. Clair Resort Development an easement-of-right-of –way on the road around the sewage treatment plant.  St. Clair Resort Development had originally proposed the Chicora Townhouse, which is the townhouse unit closest to the Takacs property, to have a 10 foot setback from the property line.  St. Clair Resort Development would like to move the Chicora Townhouse further from this property line to increase the buffer zone and in order to do that, it  requires changing the curb and the radius of the road by a couple of feet.  
      McCauley made a motion to modify the easement right-of-way agreement with St. Clair Resort Development as it was presented and to authorize the execution of the easement right-of-way agreement.  Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
B.  Enclosing Sewage Treatment Plant – St. Clair will provide Council with the drawing specifications as they were prepared by Musser Engineering.  Council will forward the drawing specifications to CME Engineering and requested a proposal to do the bid specs for the building.
C.  St. Clair Resort Development-Proposal to Convert Hotel Rooms into Condominium Units – St. Clair made a proposal to Council about converting the 32 hotel rooms into Condominium units.  
      A letter was received from the Department of Environmental Protection stating that this proposed project as outlined is exempt from the sewage planning and permitting requirements.  Converting hotel rooms to condominiums will not result in a new land subdivision, increase in sewage flow, or significantly change the use of the existing structure.  The Borough, however, can still require the sewage planning as well as other items such as building codes and additional utility tap fees.

      Miscoe made a motion to set the rate for the proposed condominium units at $20.00 per month assessed at the time of sale and a reduction in the Hotel sewer assessment shall be reduced at the rate of 1/16th for each unit sold.  Dewar seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

      Moore made a motion to authorize Attorney Rullo to prepare the amendment to the sewer ordinance and to authorize the advertisement.  McCauley seconded the motion.  5 ayes and 1 abstention.  Motion carried.  Miscoe filed the abstention memorandum with the Borough Secretary.
     Walters stated that it was his understanding that pursuant to the Zoning Hearing Board recommendations that P.B.S. Coals was to paint the Clear Run Water Treatment Plant green, bushes were to be planted around the retention ponds, and the gate was to be kept locked.  Council requested that Dean Snyder validate as to whether or not P.B.S. Coals is in compliance with the Zoning Hearing Board requirements on the variance.

6.     Public Comment:

Lee Nearhoof – Mr. Nearhoof questioned as to whether or not the Department of Environmental Protection was aware of the acid mine drainage in the lake?


Mayor Lichty stated that the Borough has had several complaints and the Department of Environmental Protection has been asked to look at these areas and they have run tests on some of the areas on North Shore and at the breast of the dam and they were not concerned.


Council stated that if Mr. Nearhoof would identify the locations of the acid mine drainage seeps that he is concerned with the Borough would contact the Department of Environmental Protection and request that they do an investigation on these locations.

Tim Walters questioned as to whether or not lowering the lake has really helped the weed problem?  Mayor Lichty stated that it has helped with the Elodea and the Pond Weed.  The Borough hasn’t had to treat the lake for those weeds for two (2) years.  The lake lowering has unfortunately not helped with the Vallisneria Weed, which is the weed that the Borough usually treats in July.

Moore made a motion to advertise for a Finance Committee Budget Workshop meeting for Monday, October 19th at 6:00 P.M.  Dewar seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

          With no further business to discuss, McCauley moved and Moore seconded to adjourn the meeting at 9:34 P.M.  All ayes, motion carried.

             The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Council will be held on October 14, 2009 at 7:00 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

Respectfully submitted,

Theresa L. Weyant

Borough Manager
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